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A SUMMER OF SOWING AND WATERING

As | reflect on the summer months, | am praising God for the
many doors that He has opened up for Kingdom work! Since | am
now overseeing camp ministry across the state, I've been able to
mentor staff through the process of launching and implementing
camps in their area. | am reminded that when more people are
involved in ministry work, more people get the blessing of seeing
God’s provision and power; and in turn, when people experience
the hand of God, their trust in Him grows --- maturity in Jesus
comes from dependency upon Jesus!

Praising God that as more staff and volunteers have gotten
involved in camps, dependency upon God has grown and more
souls have been impacted for eternity!

Highlighted below are some of the pictures from the 8 camps in
our region. Please pray for all of those whom we got to serve over
the summer; from the young campers, to the local coach and
athlete volunteers. Pray that those who are lost would come to a
saving faith in Jesus, and those who are saved would be built up in
Him!
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CAMP IMPACT

At the beginning of the summer | looked
back at our previous years camps to find
some photos for marketing. | came across
this picture from our first youth camp
back in 2021.

1 s -

At the bottom right of the picture ""is a
young man named Jackson. Jackson was
in Middle School at the time and attended
as a camper. Today, Jackson is entering
his senior year of High School. He got
baptized last fall as his faith took off, and
got to share his testimony with the young
campers in July! His journey is why we do
summer camps! Some sow and some
water, but it’'s God who gives the growth!
(1 Corinthians 3:6-7)

Here he is at one of our camps this

summer - a lot older (and taller!) -
helping one of the campers through drills!
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SHRINE BOWL LUNCHEQGON

Back in June we had a great
opportunity to host an FCA Luncheon
for the Coaches and Players at the
Shrine Bowl in Dodge City. This event
gave us a chance to serve them in
their environment, bring in a guest
speaker to share the gospel with
them, and get some FCA resources in
their hands. It went so well that the
director of the Shrine Bowl asked us
to make it a yearly event - Praise
God!!

CAMPUS MINISTRY KICK-OFF

We’re currently transitioning into campus ministry when all of our
"~ “huddles” (campus Bible studies) will kick off. As we gear up for that,

we like spending some time pouring into the student and adult
leaders of those huddles. We’ve hosted two “Huddle Trainings” over
the past week, where representatives from 8 different campuses

' have been with us to learn about Biblical leadership and begin
. planning out their first semester of FCA at their schools. Please pray

with us that they would be the “faithful men” (and women) of 2
Timothy 2:2 who take the things that we’ve entrusted to them and
go and teach others!
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